    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    April 13, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier and Chris Basler. Aldermen John Schweigert and Brandon Shortt were absent. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and David Van Leer and TJ Garbs with Cochran. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the March Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 04/07/2021.
Mayor Monia reported several issues at the Treatment Plant. An electrical panel needs to be replaced. BT Electric is working on that. The overflow ditch needs to be dug out. This happens every 4 or 5 years. Vern Bauman Contracting will handle this when scheduling allows. They are also going to replace a leaking valve in the storage pit farthest away from I-55. One storage pit has been cleared and land applied. Newell’s Ram Power had equipment breakdown issues and could not finish the job. They will be back to complete the project when the field dries sufficiently after the last rain. Mayor Monia met with Rosenquist Welding from Perryville and Jim Deimund at the Treatment Plant Monday, April 12 to discuss repairing the handrails and walkways. They took measurements and photos, and a bid will be submitted for approval. Much of the work should be done in shop and the remainder completed on site. The Mayor also wants to upgrade some of the screening and add a hose reel as well as replace the winch. Jim Deimund can take care of the last two items.
Clerk’s Notes: Wastewater Treatment Plant Superintendent Ron Berkbuegler and Clerk Randoll are working on paperwork to renew the Treatment Plant Permit which expires this year. Ron’s $45.00 Operator License Renewal was submitted. Reservations for the City Park are steadily being made. Paperwork has been sent to Lakenan Insurance for renewal of the Inland Marine Policy. The Consumer Confidence Report has been completed by DNR and Clerk Randoll will disperse it accordingly by July 1, 2021. 
David Van Leer and TJ Garbs with Cochran gave an extensive report to the Board outlining past water use and future projections. They studied water protection capabilities, well performance and storage. They recommended that the City remove the current 79,000-gallon standpipe and replace it with a 150,000-gallon multi-leg storage tank. The City requested they price a 200,000-gallon tank as well. Cochran feels this is the priority for an upgrade. The next recommendation is to increase water main size at Highway Y and St. Agnes Drive, Jersey Lane, and Clement Road. They explained how they entered data into their modeling system after doing flow tests at various points in the City and showed the upgraded system on an aerial view and how it will optimize distribution throughout the system. The report also included a comparison of Bloomsdale water rates to surrounding Counties. Bloomsdale is well below Ste. Genevieve PWSD #1 and City, Jefferson County PWSD #12 and #6 and Perry County PWSD #1. Bloomsdale is above Jefferson County PWSD #5, Bonne Terre, Farmington, and Park Hills. The option of raising rates will be discussed in the future.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
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